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  BRIAN LAMB SCHOOL OF COMMUNICATION 
   

   

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 Beering Hall of Liberal Arts and Education, Room 2114  100 N. University Street  West Lafayette, IN 47907-2098 
  
 (765) 494-3429  Fax: (765) 496-1394 

October 18, 2011 

 

Kristina Horn Sheeler, PhD 

Associate Professor and Department Chair  

Department of Communication Studies IUPUI 

Indianapolis, IN 

 

Dr. Sheeler: 

 

Thank you for your request for input into your proposal for a new PhD program in “Health Communication” to 

be offered by your program in the College of Liberal Arts at IUPUI. 

 

I have circulated the executive summary provided by Dr. Sandra Petronio and have received some feedback 

from the roughly dozen health communication faculty members at Purdue that hold appointments in the Brian 

Lamb School of Communication.  I am pleased to report that for the most part the response was supportive of 

your effort. 

 

There seems to be general agreement among my colleagues that the area of health communication remains a 

strong market for new PhDs.  This market is competitive in terms of academic positions and is at this point not 

“over sold”.  There also appears to be a good market for PhDs in this area who have an interest in postdoctoral 

training at strong research centers and universities. Finally, there is also the perception that a focused program 

with a base in a world-class medical school (like the medical school at IU) would have the resources to 

provide an excellent education for students. 

 

My colleagues are excited about “what might be” in the sense that given the strong ties between IUPUI and 

Purdue at West Lafayette there might be opportunities for combining classes (via video conferencing), 

collaborative research at multiple levels and practicum internship collaboration between programs.  Joint 

appointments might also be a possibility. 

 

It is our understanding that new resources and additional research and instructional staff in the “health 

communication” research area will be acquired or made available as part of this effort. Additional faculty 

resources, new research seed funds and funds for graduate student support will enable a strong base to become 

a viable national resource (which we think is possible for many reasons). 

 

My colleagues and our program are willing and interested in exploring possible synergies and would look 

forward to discussions of collaborative opportunities across a range of instructional and research areas as this 

effort proceeds.  Please do not hesitate to contact me should any of our suggestions seem interesting. 

 

Regards, 

  
Howard E. Sypher 

Professor and Head 
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